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MEETING OF THE CAMBRIDGE UNIVERSITY COMBINED BOAT 
CLUBS, 7.30PM, 24th FEBRUARY 2008, ST. CATHARINE’S 

 
MINUTES 

Present: 
Rev. Ian Thompson, CUCBC Senior Treasurer IMT 
Ellie Goodfield, CUWBC EFG 
Laura Sutcliffe, CUBC LFRS (Chair) 
Mark Jacobs, CULRC MSJ 
Dave White, CUCBC Coxing Rep DEW 
Will Richards, CUCBC Web Team WJR 
Dan Wilkins, CUCBC Web Team DRW 
College Captains 
 

1) Apologies for absence were received from Peterhouse Women and from Girton. 
 
2) Minutes of the last meeting were approved without objection. 

 
3) IMT highlighted the recent problems concerning early morning noise. This perennial 

issue is coming to a head and if noise continues at unsociable hours, even below the 
railway bridge, we face losing early mornings altogether. 

 
4) DEW gave a short briefing on the Lent bumps, including forecast bad weather, the 

necessity to limit bank parties and a reminder to remain polite at all times, particularly 
when interacting with members of the public. 

 
5) Any other business: 

 
i) EFG issued a reminder about small boats regatta, which takes place before the 

start of the Easter Term. 
ii) St. Edmund’s men asked if votes by email would be considered with respect to 

the early morning proposal, to be discussed at the Captains’ meeting at the start 
of the Easter Term. The response was in the affirmative, as long as they are 
received a minimum of 24 hours in advance. 

iii) WJR reminded clubs whose captaincy changes at Easter to pass on appropriate 
information regarding webmail passwords etc. 

 
 
 


